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N o t i c e  o f  W o r k -  H a z a r d o u s  M a t e r i a l s  T e s t i n g  
To: Capitol Building 

From: Oregon State Capitol Renovation (OSCR) Team 

Date: April 22, 2015 
 

The following OSCR project team members will be working in the Capitol: 

 Representatives from PBS Environmental and Capitol Facility Services 

 

Scheduled Date and Time of Work:  

 The testing is scheduled to begin on Monday, April 27th  

 Most of the testing will be conducted during non-business hours, from 6:00 p.m. – 6:00 a.m.  

 Testing in the facility storage closets will be done during normal business hours 

 The work is scheduled to be completed by May 11th, 2015  

 

Location of work:  

 Testing will be done on floors G, 2, 3 and 4 of the 1938 building  

 Specific testing locations are as follows: 

o Capitol Garage 

o Southeast and Southwest Stairwell on Ground Floor 

o Room 65- Capitol Club Conference Room 

o Room 43- Capitol Press Room 

o Room 49- Facility Services 

o Room 35- Media Services 

o Men’s Locker Room 

o Suite 254- Governor’s Suite 

o Conference Room 243 

o Room 357- House Republican Caucus Room  

o Room 335- Committee Services 

o Room 454- Committee Services 

o Room 446- Committee Services 

o Room 438- Committee Services 

o Select facility storage closets on floors G, 3, and 4 
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Work to be performed:  

 Team members will be testing for hazardous materials such as asbestos, lead paint and polychlorinated biphenyl (PCB) and 

Mercury Vapor light tubes in various locations throughout the 1938 building 

 Testing involves identifying and obtaining samples of various building materials and components 

 

Impacts: 

 Team members will be escorted by a Facility Services representative while the work is being conducted.  

 There will be very minimal noise impacts, as the team will not be using noisy equipment to collect their samples.  

 Work will be conducted at night to avoid disruption to the normal daily activities of the Legislature 

 You may notice some areas where a 2 inch square of paint is missing. Samples will be taken in discreet locations when possible.  

 

Purpose of work: 

 This work is being done to determine whether or not lead and/ or asbestos is present in these locations.  

 

It is our goal to gather the above information in the most discreet method possible. Should any questions or concerns arise in the 

process of the work being conducted, we welcome you to contact us in Room 354 at 503.986.1190.  
 

Thank you, 

Jessica Lacasella 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


